Ashton Hayes Microgrid Feasibility Study: Key Facts and a Question
Concept
To connect a cluster of renewable generation to supply power to homes and community buildings using the existing electricity wires and thus develop a local energy economy.

Where
The feasibility study has been carried out in Church Road, from Gongar Lane to the Village Hall, including Church Court.

What was done?
· Demand (electricity use) in homes and community buildings was measured.

· Suitable renewable energy sources were examined and the potentially available supply (wind, solar, biodiesel) assessed.

· The match between supply and demand patterns was modelled.

· Commercial and regulatory issues were investigated.

· Village residents were consulted at each stage of the work.

Outcomes
· A suitable mix of generation has been identified,

· A preferred model of ownership and management has been developed.

· However, some hurdles relating to implementation under current regulations have been identified.

Recommendations
Generation

Our recommendations for generation focus on the school and its surroundings.

· A Biodiesel CHP boiler with a summer heat store at the school to produce a controllable electricity supply to meet a proportion of demand in the area. 

Implementation will require some refurbishment of the school, especially insulation. This is the subject of an ongoing NWDA-funded feasibility study.

· Solar Photovoltaic panels on the school roof (and possibly elsewhere at a later stage). 
· Wind turbines (2 X 20kW) in the field behind the school. 
· All generation to be owned by the community.
Ownership and management

We recommend that a Community Organisation for Renewable Energy (CORE) be established to own and manage the microgrid. This would consist of community members and several possibilities for its status and constitution have been explored.

Our ideal model for the way that the CORE would operate cannot be realised under the current regulatory framework for the electricity industry but we recommend that the CORE be established on a flexible basis to take advantage of future regulatory changes.

In order to encourage regulatory change we propose to arrange a trial of smart meters within the village during the next few months.

The Bottom Line
£350,000 - £400,000 will be required to fund development of the microgrid (and more to extend it at a later stage).

We have identified a number of sources of grant aid and we are consulting with legal and financial experts from Leapfrog (a charity based in the City of London) and Business in the Community for further advice on funding.

Contracts would need to be set up between the CORE and the individuals and agencies with which it deals. Leapfrog has agreed to draft standard contracts for us.

Aim
To make the ownership, financing and running of the Microgrid (via the CORE) as simple, transparent and sustainable as possible.

A Question
The feasibility study has identified a possible way forward for introducing a renewable energy powered microgrid into the village.  

Are you interested in seeing such a scheme developed in Ashton Hayes?  

Please use your pebbles to vote YES or NO at the end of the meeting.

Comments
If you would like to comment on any aspect of the work or any of the specific ideas put forward this evening please note them down on the post-its provided (with or without you name) and attach the post-it to one of Comments sheets in the hall.
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